
Governance Report 
February 2016 

 

 

 

 

Coalition of Student Leaders 
Mathew Carrick, Chair 

The Coalition of Student Leaders is just now entering the Spring semester and reassembling after 
winter break to bring new ideas and energies to shared governance. In the coming months we will 
be focusing almost entirely on the Alaskan state budget and what it means for the University of 
Alaska. 
 
At the end of this month, student leaders from across the state will be in Juneau to relate how 
important the University of Alaska is to our own lives and to the future of the state. This will present 
us with an opportunity to learn, network, and of course support the University. We will be going not 
as individual campuses concerned with separate needs but as one university advocating for the 
welfare of all students. 

Even though the University of Alaska is facing significant cuts and difficult choices, I have faith that 
we will be resilient and resourceful in overcoming our challenges. I want to thank the administration 
and the Board of Regents for their continued consultation of students in dealing with difficult 
choices. However, I urge administrators to extend even deeper into asking students for 
contributions and input. Students are the lifeblood and ultimate reason for the University and have a 
“boots-on-the-ground” perspective to learn from anywhere else. I hope that in the coming years 
students will always be a primary source when it comes to asking which academic or student life 
programs to prioritize or set aside. 

The Spring semester is always an exciting time for students. May will bring radical changes to many 
of our Coalition members such as new jobs, a fresh perspective, or even graduation. Although some 
of us will be leaving the Coalition and others will be joining for the first time, I know that the 
University of Alaska and shared governance hold special places in all of our hearts and minds, and 
that we will advocate for the University with all of our strength. I see the challenges ahead as an 
opportunity to test and build the skills, innovative thinking, and leadership that we have developed 
at the University of Alaska. 



Faculty Alliance 
Dr. Cécile Lardon, Chair 
 
The Faculty Alliance held a retreat on January 23, 2016. Due to the fiscal crisis and the upcoming 
freeze on travel, we decided to hold the retreat via video conference. We recognize the need to 
develop alternate meeting formats that work. Regular Alliance meetings are conducted via Google 
Hangouts, and the Alliance has a Google site to store and share documents, resources, and other 





The second change to the program allows the use of leave share when an employee is on 
intermittent leave. Previously, any time an employee came back to work, even if just for an hour, the 
clock would reset on the qualification for the program. The new change recognizes that it may be in 
the best interest of the employee and the university to return to work briefly, and does not penalize 
employees for doing so. 

Other issues on the Staff Alliance agenda recently were the opening of nominations for the Staff 
Make Students Count award, the approval of revisions to our constitution and bylaws, and initial 
meetings of the compensation committee. 

Faye Gallant came to Alaska in 2003 as an undergraduate at UAF, where she earned her Bachelor’s 


